DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14 SEPTEMBER 2015


AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:               Cllr Kiff -  Mayor, took the Chair 

                                           Cllr Bond


Cllr Digby




 


    Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Fox









                                        Cllr Harris


Cllr Osben









 


    Cllr Palmer


Cllr Stedman







 


    Cllr Walker




               There were seven members of the public present, in addition to Cllr Richard Smith – SCC and PCSO 


            Christopher Francis from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT.

1. Apologies:  Apologies had been received from Cllrs Haworth-Culf and Jones - SCDC and



Cllrs Cox, Jones and Worster.

2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

3.
To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 August 2015.



Minutes of the Council meeting held on 10 August 2015 were APPROVED. The Minutes 
were duly signed, although Cllr Fellowes abstained from this, as she was not present at the 
meeting in August 2015.


4.
SCC report and Correspondence




Cllr Smith delivered a brief report (see Appendix One) and invited questions from Cllrs.




Cllr Kiff asked about the possible introduction of  brown bin charges, but it was confirmed that 
this matter was being handled by SCDC and no further updates had been communicated.




Cllr Fellowes enquired about the process surrounding Planning Applications that needed input 
at a County level. Cllr Smith explained that one officer was responsible for about 200 
applications at any time and consequently, he accepted that applications may not always receive 
the attention to detail that is required due to 
volume of work. Cllr Fellowes requested that he 
considered giving decision-making to local officers at Saxmundham.


5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

    

The Town Clerk had received a report from the District Cllrs and agreed that a copy of the 
report will be circulated to Cllrs after the meeting. (see Appendix Two). 


6.
Police Report



PCSO Francis delivered this month's report on behalf the SNT team (see 

 


Appendix Three). The date for the SNT Priorities Meeting in November 2015 had yet to be 

confirmed. 



As Cllr Smith had passed comment in his report, Cllr Stedman stated that the police figures 

represent Carnival as a one day event rather than being spread across the three days of the 

weekend.



Cllr Harris voiced concerns about the number of cyclists he had encountered on the roads 

without lights during the summer months and Cllr Smith confirmed that he has just given 

£200 to SNT for high-visibility vests for the school to raise road safety awareness.



Cllr Walker asked what action can be taken against someone riding a bike without lights and  

PCSO Francis explained that they could be issued with a fixed penalty notice.


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 


Richard Marson gave a brief presentation on the issues faced by both the Alde & Ore 
Estuary Partnership and the Alde & Ore Association and talked about the need to raise £7m 
to fund these works. Cllr Smith commented that in the short-term this was a very large sum 
to obtain, although it was noted that the money is to be raised amongst the twenty parishes 
which are members. Cllr Harris suggested considering how this may impact on  ATC's 
precept, as the Council began to think about next year's budget. Cllr Fellowes enquired 
about the timeframe and it was agreed to send additional information via the Town Clerk and 
the Council representative in this area – Cllr Walker.


There were no further questions from the Public Gallery for Cllrs this month and so the 
Mayor 
reinstated Standing Orders.


Cllr Smith left the meeting.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
PROPERTY & FINANCE 

8ai)
Report from Chair of Property & Finance


In the absence of the Chair and Deputy Chair, there was nothing to report this month.

8aii)   RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC awards the contract to replace the missing and 
broken roof tiles and to repair the porch roof (on the Bowls Pavilion) to the most 
competitively price tender.




    PROPOSED by Cllr Digby. SECONDED by Cllr Fellowes.

 
           10 In Favour


 

0 Against


 

0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 



Cllr Fellowes stated that she had been absent from the previous meeting, but wished to give 
thanks from parents in the town to Cllrs for organising another successful Sports Week. 

      
8b.       SERVICES

     
8bi)
Report from Chair of Services



 

Cllr Fox advised all those present that there would be a meeting with Tessa Brown and other 
Museum Trustees the following day to outline the Museum's ideas moving forward and to 
explore maximising use of the Council Chamber by both parties. She encouraged all Cllrs to 
attend.


 

Cllr Walker raised an issue about the use/abuse of parking in the Fisherman's Car Park. The 
Town Clerk replied,  explaining that PCSOs regularly patrol this area. However, there are 
certain exemptions when events are held locally, as with the inaugural Triathlon which had 
taken place the day before.





 
8c.
PLANNING




            8ci)   
Report from the Chair of Planning



 

Cllr Bond gave an update in the absence of Cllr Worster, reminding Cllrs that Nick Newton 

 

the aboriculturalist for SCDC would be giving a presentation on trees, forests and 
 


 

hedgerows on 13 October 2015. She had attended a SAASP (Site Allocation and Area 
 

 

Specific Policies) meeting with Cllr Worster at SCDC, but there was little to report that 
 

 

impacted upon Aldeburgh.





 

Cllr Bond thanked Cllr Fellowes for attending the Planning Committee meeting at SCDC 
 

and asked her for an update on Fantasia. The outcome of the meeting had been 
 

 

disappointing and it as generally believed that there wasn't a complete understanding about 
 

the history of the building or the impact of the decision-making process. The owner was 
 

asked to remove the original spheres from the top of the trellis and lower the wall by one 
 

brick. The matter has been referred to the Leader of the Council, Cllr Ray Herring and the 
 

Chief Executive, Stephen Baker, but no detail about their discussion was available. It was 
 

hoped that the outcome was simply more than registering that points had been learned.






                        Cllr Bond asked Cllr Kiff to provide an update on progress with the Town Plan. He reported 
 

that a number of actions had been achieved and that the group would be meeting next month 
 

to explore how some of the next priority projects may be rolled out.


The meeting with the Neighbourhood Planning consultant has been re-scheduled for 20 
October. Cllrs were also invited to participate in the workshop taking place at the Riverside, 
Stratford St Andrew on 1 October. Cllrs Bond and Kiff had already confirmed their 
attendance.


Cllr Walker requested that the impact of parking was considered when the Planning 
Committee reviewed the application for the former laundry site.


Cllr Fellowes declared a non-pecuniary interest as a resident of a neighbouring property, but 
stressed the need for the application to keep housing and industrial use separate as the needs 
of the site were so varied.



 
8d.
GRANTS AND REQUESTS






          



 
8di)
Report from Chairman of Grants, Request & Events Committee 


  


 

Cllr Digby confirmed that together with Cllrs Fox and Osben, he would be attending a 

 

Fireworks meeting at the Community Centre on 17 September.


Cllr Stedman declared a non-pecuniary interest in the following RESOLUTION and 
requested a named vote.





           

 
 8dii)   RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC supports the organisation of the Music by the Sea 

                       Concert 2016, subject to approval being given by SCDC.




    PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Stedman.

 
           10 In Favour


 

0 Against


 

0 Abstentions





                      

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY  (all Cllrs recorded as present were In Favour). 



 

 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.

· Cllr Fellowes –  had attended a meeting of the Sizewell Stakeholder Group Meeting.

· Cllr Walker –  confirmed he would be attending the Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership meeting on 17 September.

· Cllr Osben had attended a school meeting, which had resulted in a request for support that will be brought to the next Committees meeting.

· Cllr Fox –  attended the ABA Breakfast on 2 September and a meeting of the Museum Trustees.

· Cllr Harris had also attended the Museum Trustees meeting.

· Cllr Digby had attended a Trustees meeting of the AC&ST on 27 August and the opening of the Rugby Fun Day on 29 August.

10. Town Clerk’s Report

 
The Town Clerk reported that the initial inspection for the Tree Survey had been completed 
and reminded Cllrs that the programme to repair a number of potholes on ATC land was 
scheduled to begin on Monday 21 September 2015. Plans were underway for Suffolk Coastal 
Norse to conduct a review of  litter bins along the seafront in order that the appearance of this 
area can be improved.

11.       Mayor’s Notes.


 



The Mayor, Cllr Kiff had had an exceptionally busy month, representing ATC at a wide 
variety of functions and meetings during the past month, including;

· 11 August – Attended a meeting to discuss Non-heritage assets with the Aldeburgh Society.

· 15 August – VJ Celebrations at the Long Shop Museum, Leiston.

· 16 August – Started the Carnival Mini Marathon and presented prizes.

· 16 August – Attended Songs of Praise service on Moot Green.

· 17 August – Attended numerous events during Carnival Day.

· 18 August – Town Plan discussion meeting.

· 23 August – Lifeboat Service on the beach

· 27 August – AC&ST Meeting at the Community Centre

· 29 August – Opened the RNLI Fair

· 29 August – Attended Aldeburgh and Thorpeness Rugby Club Fun Day on King's       Field.

· 2 September – Attended ABA Breakfast meeting at the RNLI station

· 3 September – Guest of Honour at 653 Squadron's Panther Dinner in The White Lion

· 10 September – Attended High Tide Theatre festival's launch reception at The White Lion

· 13 September – Started the Aldeburgh triathlon and presented prizes 

· 14 September – Attended a Christmas Lights planning meeting with ABA representatives and the Town Clerk.

12.
Correspondence


There had been several emails since the last meeting concerning the cleanliness of the town 
during August. Together with Cllr Digby, the Town Clerk had met with the Managing 
Director of Suffolk Coastal Norse to address these concerns. The quality of the planting this 
summer around the War Memorial had attracted favourable feedback from the public.


The Town Clerk went on to read a letter from Cllr Cox, in which he tendered his resignation 
from ATC with effect from 1 October 2015. She commented that it was sad news, as Cllr 
Cox had contributed a tremendous amount during his time on ATC and would be missed. 
Cllr Fellowes offered a formal vote of thanks to Cllr Cox for all his efforts and  this was 
echoed by a number of Cllrs. 



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


The Mayor, Deputy Mayor, the Town Clerk and Cllr Harris had all been guests of 653 
Squadron at the Panther Dinner, in The White Lion on 3 September 2015. All Cllrs had 
received the offer of complimentary seats for selected performances of the Proms at Snape 
Maltings and the High Tide Theatre festival's opening night performances.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL.


PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Kiff. 


10 In Favour 


0 Against


0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.07 pm.

